
Sports Award 

Mr D nominated four Sports Stars for the last 
week of term 2: 
Ashleigh: for outstanding running and brilliant 
strength; control and flexibility demonstrated 
during gymnastics! 
Jacob:  for outstanding control; speed and 
movement during the PE Christmas races! 
Ruby-Mae: for great work and independence  
demonstrated throughout the lesson! 
Alfie: for excellent range of movements and 
speed demonstrated during the PE Christmas 
games! 
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If you need the newsletter or any other school letter to be in a different format, please speak with   
Mrs Funnell in the school office.  

If you need help or support with access to any information, please also contact Mrs Funnell.  

Learning Powers Certificate 

On Friday 17th January 2020, at 
our Celebration Assembly at 
9:30am, the following children 
will celebrate their achievements:  
  

Maple:   Albie  Cherry:  Lucas 

Willow:  Amelia  Lilac:      Harry 

 Please come along if you are free! 

 Reading Reward Scheme 

Attendance  

Whole school: 97.94% 

Maple:    99.11%      Cherry:  97.60% 

Willow:   97.00%       Lilac:     98.56%  

Less than 94.9% - Red        95 to 96.4% - Amber 

96.5 to 99.9% - Green            100% - Gold                     

Thank you for your ongoing 
support  in totting up the 
minutes read at home, and 

the additional comments you make.  
Reading Records are checked weekly in school 
by the class teacher or teaching assistant and 
minutes are counted for the class total. 
 

This week’s results for our Reward Scheme: 
 

Maple:   170 minutes   Cherry:  900 minutes 

Willow:  620 minutes  Lilac:       1,300 minutes  

Well done Lilac, and, thank you for your         
continued support. 

Top Tips for next Week! 
 

 There is a resume of clubs and how to book 

included within this Newsletter - please     

remember to complete the form for school. 

 Tuesday 14th January: Willow swimming.  

 Wednesday 15th January: Maple 9am Forest 

Row Fire Station  

 Thursday 16th January:  Maple Forest School 

pick up 3pm 

 Thursday 16th January: Menu swap with  

Friday 17th January - Mood Boost Theme Day 
 

Please read the newsletter for club information 

 British Citizen Award 

This week’s British citizen 

award goes to Ryah-Rose 

for always being very kind 

and being really eager to 

help and do extra work! 

Well done, Ryah-Rose! 
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Recommended Reads - We Love Reading!  

At St Mary the Virgin CEP school, we believe that reading should be enjoyed 

by everybody and that children (and adults) should have opportunities to 

lose themselves in a great book.  

In order to expand our reading experiences, we are asking staff, children, 

parents and friends of the school to send in 'recommended reads' for us to 

explore.  

We would like to know the following information:   

 the name of the book  

 the author (and illustrator if applicable)  

 recommended age group  

 why you recommend the book 

To get us started there is a map, (like the London Underground) attached to the back of this        

newsletter, to help you to think of alternative texts and authors that you and your child might like to 

explore. The map shows a popular author on each line, and along each line are lots of examples of 

similar-style texts that are likely to appeal to readers of that author.  

Please send your recommendations to the school office (there is a template attached if you would 

like to use it) and we will share one or two each week in the          

newsletter and will then go onto our school website so that you can 

look back at all the recommendations.  

Each term, we will purchase some of the recommended reads for the 

school library and we look forward to hearing all about the books you   

        have been enjoying!  

OUR FIRST RECOMMENDATION 

My name is: Juliet Stirrat 

The book I am recommending is: Little Bear’s Friend 

This book is suitable for age (please circle) 

                                      

 

I recommend this book because:  

….This may be an old book (now out of print?) but it is a beautiful 

story about friendship, perfect for emerging readers. 

It has lovely illustrations by Maurice Sendak, simple vocabulary and 

sentence structures, and is broken into shorter chapters, so is not 

too daunting. 

There are other stories in the series, but this is my favourite! 

 

Under 4’s 



Well Being Poster 
 

This week’s poster gives you information          

regarding why children should take a break 

from social media. 
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Wellies 

Have your much loved wellies become too small for 

your feet? 

If so, don’t worry, we can give them a new home 

here at school where they can be used to help       

children going to Forest school, or when walking our 

new dog, Benny. Please bring into the school office if 

you can help. Many thanks. 

Positivity Board 
 

This board enables parents/carers, staff,    

children and visitors to write positive       

comments, or thoughts, about their time in 

school or during events, that they would like 

to share with others. Please pop in any time 

to write down something that you would like 

to share. In the newsletter every week, there 

will be a picture to share and celebrate the 

positivity within our school.  
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Dates for your diary 
All dates are available on school website, but please see 

below for Term 3 

January 

Week of 13th - all schools clubs started 

14th - Willow Swimming 

15th - Maple trip to Fire Station 

16th - Maple Forest School 

16/17th  - Menu Swap - Mind Boost Theme Day 

20th - Parent Forum - 9am with James Procter 

21st - Willow Swimming 

23rd - Gymnastics Workshop - whole school 

23rd - Coffee Morning  

  - How to Help an Anxious Child 

23rd - Cherry Forest School 

25th - PTFA Jumble Sale 

28th - Willow Swimming 

28th - Chinese New Year Menu Change 

  (attached) 

30th - Willow Forest School 

February 

4th - Willow Swimming 

6th - Lilac Forest School 

6th - Full Governors Board meeting 

11th - Willow Swimming 

12th - International Day 2:45pm Assembly to 
 share learning with parents 

13th - Lilac Bake Sale 

14th - Lilac Bake Sale 

14th - Last Day of Term 3 
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Dates for your Diary 

25th January - Jumble Sale 

         Please remember this when you are having 

your Christmas clear out. 

13th/14th February - Lilac Bake sale 

28th February - School Disco 3.30pm - 5pm 

2nd/3rd April - Cherry Bake Sale 

16th/17th July - Maple Bake Sale 

 

Rocking Horse and St Mary the Virgin Hartfield 

As you will be aware, there is a clothing bank on 

the school site for collection of unwanted    

clothing, shoes, accessories and Bric-a-Brac for 

the Rocking Horse Children’s Charity. 

For all of the clothing you donate to this bank, 

additional funding is also gained by the school. 

 

Co-op Local Community Fund - Hartfield school 

PTFA 

Until 24th October 2020, our school PTFA has 
been chosen to be one of Co-op’s local           
community fund recipients (meaning 1% of the 
value of own brand goods and all money from 
single use shopping bags will be donated to the 
school). Please sign up, spread the word and  
encourage support! 
 
Jumble Sale 
We will be holding our annual PTFA jumble sale 
on Saturday 25th January between 11 and 12 
and ask for donations of clothes, books and 
DVDs, bric a brac and toys.  Please could you 
bring into school on Friday 24th Jan.  Thank you! 

Benny 

Benny has been in 
school this week. 

He has been busy      
reading with the children 
and enjoyed a game of 
Kerplunk!  
 

 

A rota will be drawn up for children to walk with Benny 
and we will ask if you would ensure that wellies are in 
school on these days. Thank you. 
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ArtyTime After School Club 

It will resume on Wednesday 15th January. To book go to: office@artytime.co.uk or phone Kay on 

01892 662912. 

Please also complete the ‘school clubs form’ so that we know who is going to attend. 
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School Choir 

The choir recommences, on Tuesday 14th January 2020 at lunchtime.  To book, please complete the 

‘school clubs form’. It will continue to cost £4 per session.  

Red Butler Music Sessions 

The music sessions held in school on a Monday (stringed instruments) will resume on Monday 13th 

January 2020. The music sessions held on a Tuesday began on Tuesday 7th January.   

To book, please see attached flyer. 

Mr D’s Gymnastics and Multi-Activity Club 

To book for this term, please refer to the booking form that is attached to this newsletter. 

Please also complete the ‘school clubs form’ so that we know who is going to attend. 

After School Football 

Sessions will resume this term on Wednesday 15th January for KS1 and Reception children. 

Please complete the ‘school clubs form’. 

As the children are younger, the maximum attendance within the group is 12 and this will be taken 

on a first come, first served basis. 

After School Yoga 

Sessions will resume this term on Monday 13th January, running 3:20pm to 4:20pm. 

Sessions are run by Sophie from Yoga Lions and are booked directly via Sophie on: 07584295517 

Please also complete the ‘school clubs form’ so that we know who is going to attend. 

Wildlife Explorers 

Mr and Mrs Rowberry are very kindly volunteering again to run the club on Wednesday lunchtimes.  

The first session will be on Wednesday 15th January. 

This is a very popular club, where the children are learning more about the world around them and 

how to care for the precious resources we have been given. 

To book, please complete the ‘school clubs form’ so we know who is going to attend. 

Breakfast Club 

Increasingly popular, our breakfast club runs from 7:40am every morning and is open every day that 

the children are in school.  Miss Jane provides  a variety of activities depending on interests.  

Breakfast club costs £4 per session. To book, please contact the school office. 
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ST MARY CEP SCHOOL, HARTFIELD - SCHOOL CLUBS TERM 3 2020 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

IF YOUR CHILD(REN) WOULD LIKE TO JOIN ANY OF THE CLUBS THIS TERM WE NEED TO KNOW 

SO PLEASE COMPLETE AND RETURN  THE FORM BELOW (IF NOT ALREADY DONE) 

 

 

I give permission for my child(ren) to attend the clubs listed above and, where required, have booked on line with 

the relevant organisation . 

 

 

Signature of parent:  ……………………………………..……………………    Date:   …………………………………………… 

DAY Club Details 
Child’s 

Name 
Year Child’s 

Name 
Year Child’s 

Name 
Year 

Monday Yoga (external)             

Tuesday Choir             

Tuesday Tech Club (external)             

Wednesday 
Brighton & Albion 

Football Coaching 

            

Wednesday Arty Time             

Wednesday 

(lunch) 
Wildlife Explorers Club 

            

Friday 
Sports & Multi Activity 

with Mr Dolton (external) 

            

MONDAY Yoga 3.20pm to 4.20pm All 
Contact Sophie on 

07584295517 

Tuesday 
(Lunch) 

Choir with Frances Row-
berry 

12.30pm – 1pm All 
£4 per week 

Booking form BELOW 

TUESDAY Tech Club 3.20pm to 4.20pm Y1- 6 

£10 per session 

Sign up on website 

www.nextthing.education 

WEDNESDAY 

(Lunch) 
Wildlife Explorers Club 12.30pm – 1pm Y3-6 Free - sign up below 

WEDNESDAY 
Brighton and Albion Foot-

ball Coaching 
3.20pm to 4.30pm 

R, 

Y1&2 

Subsidised until end of 

Term 3. Sign up below 

WEDNESDAY Arty Time 3:20pm – 4:45pm All 

Contact Kay 

01892 662912 or 

office@artytime.co.uk 

FRIDAY 

  

Sports & Multi Activity 

with Mr Dolton ( External 

Club) 

3.20pm – 4.30pm All 
£25.00 per term 

Separate form required . 
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Recommended Reads 
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Recommended Reads! 

 

My name is……………………………………………………… 

 

The book I am recommending is ………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

 

By ……………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

This book is suitable for age (please circle) 

Under 4s   4-5   6-7   8-9   10-11   12+     everybody 

I recommend this book because  

 

Recommended Reads! 

 

My name is……………………………………………………… 

 

The book I am recommending is ………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

 

By ……………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

This book is suitable for age (please circle) 

Under 4s   4-5   6-7   8-9   10-11   12+     everybody 

I recommend this book because  
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St Mary the Virgin Church 

We look forward to seeing you there 
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Menu Swap Thursday - Friday 16/17 January 
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Coffee Morning 

 

How can parents help each other?   

We are planning a termly coffee morning for 

parents to meet and  support each other. 

 Come to chat and discuss with other   

parents any  challenges you are facing 

with your children.   

 Support each other by sharing  ideas, 

people and places that you, as parents, 

have gone to for support…. 

 Have an opportunity to meet with, and 

ask general questions of, Mrs Leahy (and   

other professionals that support          

vulnerable children as advertised). 

Please contact the office at least a day in 

advance should you required sloped      

entrance to the school so we can ensure 

the correct gate is opened. 

If you have individual question about your child, please contact the class teacher in the first place 

but then the office to arrange an appointment with Mrs Leahy. 
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Anxiety - how to help an anxious child 

 Thursday 23rd January  

8.50– 9.25 am 

Sarah Weller from The Weller Way will discuss 

with us ways in which parents can help their 

anxious child. 

The Weller Way is a Family Relationship Coaching 

practice, run by Sarah Weller, a qualified and 

experienced Parenting Consultant, Coach and 

Certified NLP Practitioner based in Tunbridge 

Wells, working throughout Kent and Sussex. 

Sarah has been married for 30 years to Paul and 

is a Mother of 4 children, now in their twenties. 

Sarah’s Coaching approach is completely holistic, 

to ensure that the needs of the whole family are 

met, parents and children. So during the process 

of helping parents unwrap what is going on 

underneath the surface of children’s behaviour, 

Sarah helps parents reflect on their own 

relationship needs. Sarah coaches couples and 

co-parents to strengthen their communication 

and create more confidence in parenting. 

Sarah has many years of experience and training 

for her roles in supporting young people and 

families in the Mental Health and Homelessness 

sectors. She is passionate about Mental 

Wellbeing for the whole 

family. She is an 

experienced Licenced 

Trainer for MIND Fitness and 

a Mental Health Youth First 

 

 Grab a tea or coffee  

 Welcome by Mrs Leahy          

Inclusion Manager and SENCO 

 Short input from Sarah Weller 

Family Relationship and      

Parenting Coach 

 Variety of resources on display 

to support anxiety               

management 

 Chat with each other              

individually or as a group 
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AFTER SCHOOL CLUB 

BOOKING FORM 
SCHOOL:  St. Mary the Virgin C of E Primary School 

CHILDS NAME: SCHOOL YEAR/CLASS: 

  

Details: 

Email   

Home Tel No: Mobile no: 

IT IS ESSENTIAL THAT YOUADVISE US OF ANY MEDICAL CONDITIONS ON A SEPARATE SHEET 

GYMNASTICS & MULTI-ACTIVITY CLUB 

  

Every Friday from 10th January – 27th March 2020 

(there will be no session on Fri 28th Feb, but a replacement session will be held on Mon 2nd March instead) 

3.20pm – 4.30pm 

  

Cost: £48.00** 

  

**Parents are welcome to pay in two instalments of £24.00 for the complete course (one dated immediately, the other 
post-dated for 14th February 2020) 

  

Please return completed form and payment to the school office. 

  

Cheques payable to: P DOLTON 

  

BACS Transfers should be made to: 

P Dolton, Barclays Bank, A/C 40331384 Sort Code 20-23-97 

Please write child surname in reference box 

  

Total Payment enclosed (please circle): 

Cash 

Cheque 

BACS 

£ 

Signed 

  

Print Name 
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RED BUTLER MUSIC 
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